Debra L. Bouffard dbouffard@sheeheyvt.com

VIA EMAIL June 30, 2025

William B. Jordan
Director of Engineering
Vermont Department of Public Service
112 State Street-Drawer 20
Montpelier, VT 05620-2601
bill.jordan@vermont.gov

Re: Petition of Vermont Transco LLC and Vermont Electric Power Company, Inc. ("VELCO") for a Certificate of Public Good, pursuant to 30 V.S.A. § 248, for approval to install an Advanced Power Flow Controller at the VELCO Sandbar Station in Milton, Vermont

Dear Bill:

Today we filed the above-referenced Petition with the Vermont Public Utility Commission through the ePUC system.

The purpose of this letter is to request on behalf of VELCO a determination by the Department of Public Service under 30 V.S.A. § 202(f) that the request set forth in the Petition is consistent with the Vermont Electric Plan. A full copy of our filing has been emailed to you for your convenience.

Thank you for your consideration. If you have any questions, please call me.

Sincerely yours,

SHEEHEY FURLONG & BEHM P.C.

/s/ Debra L. Bouffard

Debra L. Bouffard

DLB/djb

Cc: Jim Porter, DPS Public Advocacy Director (via email) Service List per Certificate of Service